
POSITIVE HAPPENINGS – December 6, 2021 BOARD MEETING 

Mr. Shannon Yeager – Beaty-Warren Middle School 

Beaty's student recognition during November 

•  217 students who made Merit Honor Roll 

• 167 students who made Honor Roll 

• 3 "Students of the Week" during November 

 

Mr. Brian Reynolds – Eisenhower Elementary School 

First graders made wrote Veteran's Day poems and gave them AM Vets in Sugar Grove. 

First graders used the "Chatterpix" App to create a video of a Turkey Story they wrote. They 

added QR codes to the turkey picture so others could enjoy listening to the story.  

 

Mrs. Ericka Alm – Eisenhower Middle High School 

EMHS took 1st and 3rd for their first Robotics competition.  Here are some video clips that Meisyn 

Haskins compiled of the competition.   

https://youtu.be/I5N3Iq_RH74 

 

Ms. Nikki Nichols – Sheffield Area Elementary School 

Sheffield Elementary was busy during November. The kids have continued to be able to try different 

fruits and vegetables through the Fresh Fruits and Vegetables grant. Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday 

afternoons are the highlight of the week for the kids to see what the fruit or vegetable of the day is to 

enjoy. Some of the favorites have been oranges and broccoli.  

SAES showed our support for those grieving by wearing blue. Mr. Cragg was in each classroom talking 

about grief and has started a grief group with some of our students going through the grieving process. 

We have been doing the 12 days of Christmas for giving to help fill the need at the Sheffield Food Pantry. 

It has been overwhelming to witness the giving of the students and families for our community. From 

Friday, November 19 through Friday, December 10 we are collecting the following on respective days 

and in order, cereal, canned soup, canned veggies, canned fruit, pasta/pasta sauce, 64 ounce bottles of 

juice, peanut butter, jelly, canned pastas (Chef Boyardee), cake/brownie mixes, and crackers/cookies. The 

following have been counted to date, boxes of cereal 175, soup 440, veggies 455, and fruit 275. I have 

attached a picture of 4 days of collections. 

SAES ended the month with a morning of decoration and craft making with each grade and teacher of the 

school. We "decked the halls" of SAES for the holiday season. The kids stayed in their homeroom during 

the activities and the teachers went room to room spreading Christmas Cheer. I have attached pictures of 

the halls and our Christmas Tree.  

 

https://youtu.be/I5N3Iq_RH74


Please come see our Halls and join in our Christmas Spirit anytime. On Monday, December 6 (in between 

formal observations and walk throughs) I will be reading "The Gingerbread Baby" by Jan Brett to each 

room for the adventures of the Gingerbread Baby being on the loose in SAES. Please come join in that 

fun if you would like as well. If you let me know when you would like to come I can let you know which 

room I will be reading in and at what time. 

It is true what they say, this is the most wonderful time of the year, especially at SAES. 

 

 

 

Mr. Glenn Smith – Sheffield Area Middle High School  

The faculty and students participated in the annual, "Hanging of the Greens" at SAMHS just before 

Thanksgiving break.  The hallways and common areas are looking festive and ready for the holiday 

season.  

The students that earned the Honor Roll or Merit Honor Roll for the first marking period will be receiving 

pumpkin pie, apple pie, coffee cake, and hot chocolate on Friday, December 3rd as a reward for their hard 

work.  

 

Mr. Josh Vincent – Virtual Academy  

WCSD Virtual is currently serving 525 students choosing to participate in full time and part time virtual 

learning.  All K-5 teachers across the district have access to virtual courses to help support students when 

temporarily out of the school setting.   

 

Ms. Jennifer Hobbs– Warren Area Elementary Center 

Thank you to the Warren Area High School Student Council and Mr. Joe McClellan for providing our 

students with a recording of a Thanksgiving story.  The students thoroughly enjoyed this experience! 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Mrs. Amy Stimmell – Warren Area High School  

The Warren Area High School Art Club students painted the plow again this year. The theme for the paint 

the plow contest was school spirit. Our Art Club students put in several hours outside of school time to 

paint the beautiful plow. This is the fourth plow WAHS art students have created. Each year we feature a 

dragon...this year our Warren Dragon is breathing fire. Go Dragon Artists! 

https://www.penndot.gov/TravelInPA/Winter/PaintThePlow/Pages/District1.aspx 

   

 

Mr. Jim Evers – Warren County Career Center 

6 programs participated in 8th grade Career Day at Holy Redemer: 

1. Protective Services 

2. Health/Medical Assisting 

3. Multi-Media Marketing 

4. Information Technology 

5. Auto Body Collision 

6. Machine Technology 

Protective Services: 

7. 9 students assisted the Warren Police Explorers with traffic control during the 2021 Turkey Trot. 

8. Protective Services participated in Youth Court sponsored by Warren County Juvenile Probation 

Multi-Media Marketing 

Students went on a field trip to visit the marketing department for the Erie Otters 

COOP/TANF 

11 students are currently placed in COOP 

24 students are currently placed through TANF (maxed out).  WCCC is waiting for state approval for 4 

more students. 

TANF student Caidence Bailey created a tri-fold brochure for the MLW Ranch. 

 

 

https://www.penndot.gov/TravelInPA/Winter/PaintThePlow/Pages/District1.aspx


UPCOMING EVENTS 

9th grade tours - December 14-16 

Comprehensive Local Needs Assessment (CLNA) - December 16 

Early Childhood Development planning meeting #1 - December 17 

WCCC Scholarship Week with Mr. Dominic Giannini - December 20-22 

SkillsUSA district competition - January 14  

 

Mrs. Elizabeth Kent – Youngsville Elementary School 

We are currently running a Penny War to collect money to buy boots for our in-need students.  With two 

days remaining we have already raised $451.77.   

 

Mrs. Amy Beers – Youngsville Middle High School 

YMHS Marching Eagles placed third in the Atlantic Coast Championships held in Hershey, PA. 

 


